
JUNIPER RIVIERA COUNTY WATER DISTRICT 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS REGULAR MEETING 
MEETING MINUTES – NOVEMBER 16, 2023 

 
Board of Directors 
Present:  Erin D’Orio, President; Jason Chormicle, Vice President; Waldo Stakes, Director; Eric Engleman, 
Director  Absent:   Brad Pace, Director 
 
Staff:  Present:  Lorrie L. Steely, General Manager;  Lee Logsdon, Director of Operations 

 
CALL TO ORDER/FLAG SALUTE/ROLL CALL; The meeting was called to order by Erin D’Orio at 5:04pm. 

 
PUBLIC COMMENTS: Two members of the public in attendance; there were no public comments. 
 
REVIEW/APPROVE MEETING MINUTES OF THE REGULAR BOARD MEETING HELD OCTOBER 19, 2023;  After a 
review of the Meeting Minutes, noting update to include October’s discussion regarding update that the Ford pick-up 
engine is blown and will require replacement; and the Part-Time Operations Position is to be agendized and discussed at 
November Board Meeting, the Motion was made by Jason Chormicle; Second by Waldo Stakes, All in Favor 4; All 
Opposed 0; Motion passes 4/0. 
 

REVIEW/APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS FOR OCTOBER  2023; Staff Bookkeeper, Peggy Einhorne participated in the 

discussion via teleconference.  Reports were reviewed, costs are going over on our budgetary line item #1538 

Maintenance – Water System for maintenance that needed to be done in order to get the District up-to-date in 

anticipation of our Sanitary Survey which should be anytime.  Lee Logsdon stated that in prior years the line-item was 

$45,000 and the line-item was reduced to $25,000 this year.  Peggy stated that a portion of that $45,000 was put into 

another line-item in the amount of $30,000 for a grand total of $55,000 for maintenance.  The roadwork was an unusual 

expenditure, but it was a necessary expenditure due to the condition of the road and minimal cover over our pipeline along 

Milpas Road.  After discussion it was agreed the October Financial report will be tabled for some minor revisions and 

brought back before the Board for review and approval in November. 

OPERATIONS/WATER SYSTEM UPDATE – Lee Logsdon;  Report on system operations during the month of October, 

things are going well.  Lee winterized/wrapped the new pipes at the well-heads at wellsites.  Will finish winterization in the 

next couple weeks, no leaks this past month, otherwise nothing new to report.   

DISTRICT BUSINESS/GENERAL MANAGERS UPDATE – Lorrie Steely 
Discuss Milpas Road dirt and mainline cover project.  Final totals are in, Lorrie Steely provided written Staff 
Report, in summary with the help of volunteers and the donation of equipment by the Walkers, the District was 
able to provide over 5200 tons of cover on Milpas for a cost of $40,941.  Had the District had to pay for material 
and dirt the total expenditure would have been over $157,000 for a total savings of $110,000. 
 

Discuss annual water production report submitted to Water Master for water year 2022-2023.  The water year 

ended in September 2023, Lorrie Steely provided a written Staff report itemizing the water pumping verses 

consumption for the year.  There was a decrease in consumption in this past water-year of 16 acre feet.  Water 

use in 2022 was 71AF and 55AF in 2023.  Staff suspects the wet winter contributed to the less consumption.  

This year Lorrie was able to procure 100AF of water for our next water year at $50/AF.   Anticipating needs for 

the future, Staff will be looking in to finding and buying permanent water rights. 

Discuss current 12-month moratorium on water-meter sales; implemented on January 19th 2023 for twelve 

months.  That moratorium is set to expire January 19, 2024;  Water use for the last year brings up the topic of 

the moratorium that was set in January 2023.  Based on water consumption and the District’s ability to keep up 

with pumping needs this past summer, Staff is recommending the District proceed with caution in the next year 

with an amendment to the moratorium to allow the sale of five (5) meters total from January 2024 – January 

2025.  Amended Resolution will be brought to the Board for discussion/approval at December Board Meeting. 

Discuss need to perform maintenance on pump stations at Tank 1 & Tank 2;  Lorrie Steely discussed that Robert 

Porter with Roland Engineering had been onsite to inspect the pump stations at both Tank Sites.  All 4 pumps 






